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AGENDA FOR FACULTY MEETING 
As announced in the last Newsletter, the Faculty Meeting this month will be 

held as an experiment at 11:00 a. m. on October 8, 1968, in Room 14. 
Agenda: 

1. Approval of minutes previously distributed. 
2. Joint Statement on Rights & Freedoms of Students 

(from the minutes of the Faculty Meeting of March, 1968): 
"Dr. George moved that the administrati.on appoint a committee to 
study the Joint Statement; motion carried. Mrs. Rothe moved that 
discussion of endorsement of the Joint Statement (or parts thereof) 
be at the November, 1968,faculty meeting, after having been pre­
sented to the faculty by the Committee at the Octcber meeting; 
motion carried. There was also discussion about inviting CM to 
participate in our discussion." 

3. Discussion: faculty office hours. 
"climate of learning" -

Possibility of Post-Session in Summer, 1969 
Proposition 6 (see attached Sample Resolution) 

4. Recent discussions of formulating a policy on campus speakers. 
5. Question of acceptance of correspondence courses: how many units 

allowed? under what conditions? 
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l. This Sunday, October 6, is Parents' Day. The parents vwuld very much enjoy 
meeting members of the faculty and hearing their opinion on the topic to be dis­
cussed at 12:30. The schedule for the day is: 

10:00 - Guitar Mass in the CW Chapel 
10:45 - Bnmch ($2. 50) 
12:30 - Discussion: "Autonomous Colleges vs. Corporate f,/lerger." 

To be held in the Student Lmmge 
2:30 - Pool Party 

2. October 17: Alumnae of Sacred Heart will have the Annual Fall Meeting, at 
which the grand opening of the Boutique de Noel ·will take place. Merchandise 
will be on display in the Italian parlor through December 20. Hours and days 
the Boutique are open are: Fridays from 11:30 a. m. -1:30 p.m., and Sundays 
from 9:30 a. m. - 1:00 p. m. Funds are to go to the Student Lounge Remodeling 
Fund. 

3. On December 12, 1968, the San Diego Ballet Co. will present a dress rehearsal 
performance of 11Nutcracker Suite. n Mrs. Michael Ibs Gonzales, with Mrs. 
James Phalen, will act as co-chairmen of this performance, the proceeds of 
whi.ch will go for the community development program of foe University. Patrons 
tickets, $5. 00; student tickets, $1. 00. 

l 
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As members of the faculty are aware, Admissions has been handled through the 
Pre•sident's Office for many years, a very disadvantageous situation. Sister 
Annette Bourret has now been appointed Director of Admissions and Recruiting. 
Since so many of our admissions requests are contingent upon financial aid, it 
will facilitate the admissions procedure to have financial aid and admissions under 
the same direction. 

5. The faculty will have already received the brief report of Father McGinley• s syn­
thesis of his study here at the University. The verbatim report will be distributed 
to the faculty as soon as Father McGinley sends it to us. 

OFFICE OF THE ACADEMIC DEAN 
1. Department Chairmen are requested to give to the Dean's Office a list of courses 

to be offered in their department for the spring semester, 1969, after consul­
tation with Sister Furay on distribution of courses among members of the depart­
ment. The list of courses should be typed as follows (Mrs. Jankowski will be 
happy to do this): 

1) Department title at the top 
2) Course numbers and descriptive titles 
3) Number of sections, if any 
4) Instructors for the courses 

2. Summer Session courses: 
At the same time as lists are compiled for second semester, department 

chairmen are asked to make a tentative listing of possible summer session 
offerings. This list, typed according to the same specifications as above, 
should be given to Sister Agnes Murphy, either through Inter-Office mail, or 
through the post office box she has arranged for in the post office dm,vnstairs. 
The summer session will be a joint one with the CM; with the lists you give 
her, and upon further consultation with you, Sister Murphy can so arrange 

that there are no duplications between the two colleges. 
3. Faculty members who wish summer teaching appo.intments should discuss this 

with Sister Furay. 

4. All of the above items (Nos. 1, 2, and 3) should be taken care of by the beginning 
of mid-terms. 

5. There is a possibility of a post-session this summer, a three-week session 
following the main session (similar to that at San Diego State College). We 
would appreciate faculty viewpoint on the advisability of participating in such 
a post--session. This question has been put on the agench of the faculty meeting. 

6. Mid-term schedules will be given to the faculty and posted for the students on 
Monday. 

7. The Woodrow Wilson Fellowship Foundation announce3 its "Identification 
Program of 1000 Designates for Graduate Study Awards Including 150 Woodrow 
Wilson Fellmvships in 1969-1970 for First Year Graduate Study Leading to 
Careers in College Teaching." Faculty members who wish to nominate can­
didates from their department are asked to procure from Sister Furay one of 
the information forms; only students with a high GPA (3. 5 and above) should 
be nominated. Nominations are due by October 20, 1968. 
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MEETINGS 

American Association for State and Local History 

Sister Mc Shane, Chairman of the History Department, was one of the few 
Californians present at the 28th Annual Meeting of the American Association for State 
and Local History, held in Washington, D. C., September 24-28. 

The program included workshops and technical sessions on genealogy, history, 
manuscript preservation, etc. Part of the activities included a tour of the capitol by 
the Capitol Historical Society, a reception at the State Department where they saw the 
Department's antique collection, a special performance at the restored Ford Theatre, 
a reception at the White House, and a preview of the National Portrait Gallery which 
does not open until October 5. 

CURLD 
Mr. W. Roy Holleman, Librarian, will address the librarians at the CURLD 

meeting on October 24 as representative of the Special Libraries Association. He will 
speak on Academic Status for Librarians. 

PEQUOD 
Dr. Lee Gerlach, Chairman of the CM English Department and moderator of 

"Pequod," College for Men literary magazine, invites both students and faculty 
members of CW to contribute poetry, articles, stories, etc. to this year's issue. 
Materials submitted are discussed at current staff meetings. Dr. Gerlach is par­
ticularly interested in securing good translations of well-known poems in other 
languages. 

COlVHNG EVENTS 

October 9: Film Forum, CW Theatre, 7:30 p. m. 
October 15: Freshman Follies, CW Theatre, 11:00--noon. 

Lecture Series: each night, 8:00 p. m. , CW Lounge 
October 13: "The Intellectual Crisis in Catholic Education," by Dr. Ronald 

lVIcArthur, Professor of Theology and Philosophy, St. Mary's 
College Integrated Program. 

October 14: "The Catholic College and Academic Freedom," by Mark Berquist, 
Philosophy Department, USDCW. 

October 16: "The Catholic College and Faculty Control," by Dr. Richard 
George, Chairman, Philosophy Department, USDCW. 

The San Diego Open Forum, of which Mr. Cherry is a Board of Direcors member, has 
announced its 1968-1969 theme, "Challenges to the Establishment." The programs are 
monthly on Sunday evenings. Anyone who wishes a program for the year, including 
titles, could contact Mr. Cherry. 



• 
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S.AJ-!PLE RESOLUTION 

WHEREAS, the people of California have a vital and personal interest in the 

continued well-being and growth of higher education, and 

WHEREAS, the retirement programs of teachers and adndnistrative employees of 

California's collegeG and universities historically have not been subjected 

to Stqte premium taxes, and 

WHEREAS, the broad effect of a recent California Supreme Court decision ~ill 

result in a discriminatory tax on the retirement programs of independent 

colleges and universities while not affecting the retirement programs of 

State-supported institutions, and 

WHEREAS, independent colleges and universities in California educate 2S per­

cent of all college students at a savings to taxpayers of millions of dollars 

annually, and 

WHEREAS, Proposition 6 will not increase taxes nor result in a reduction in 

State revenue, and 

WtIERF.AS, Proposition 6 has the unanimous support of the State Legislatu-re 

which placed this constitutional amendment on the ballot; 

N(M,TrlEREFORE, be it resolved that ---------- believes this 

proposal i_s in the best interest of the people of California and urges a 

"Yes" vote on Proposition 6 at the November 5 General Election . 
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